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Education Resources

Executive Director Tony McDaid
St Vincent’s Primary School –  Headteacher Mrs Eileen Tompkins

Newsletter March 2021 

Dear Parent/carer,

 I hope that you and your families are well.  All of us here in Saint Vincent’s are very much looking forward to having the school community reunited on Monday for the first time in 2021, with the return of children in primary 4 to 7.  Thank you for all your support in so many ways during the past months. We are very encouraged by so many kind comments and messages of appreciation for the range and quality of the online learning which has been provided. We have all had to” find our brave” in different ways to adapt to changing times.  What a pleasure it has been to see how seamlessly children in Primary 1 to 3 have adapted to school and how very settled they are.  They are indeed a credit to you all and a pleasure to teach.  We hope that Monday next will mark the beginning of a new chapter, full of optimism with brighter days ahead for all. 

Arrangements for the safety of all 

We spoke to many of the children on yesterday’s Google meet to revisit the key messages in advance of Monday.  As one of the children said, “It’s just like it was before we left for Christmas” and indeed that is the case. Please note the following:

· Staggered start at 8.45am and finish at 2.45pm (Lower school Rooms 1-5) 

· Start at 9am and finish at 3pm (Upper school Rooms 6-13)

· Parents/carers of children in Lower school drop and collect children from the playground 

· Parents/carers of children in the Upper school drop and collect children from the church car park

· Teachers of children in the Upper school will accompany the children to the church car park at 3pm 

· All adults are required to wear masks 

· One-way system in operation both outside and indoors
· Children will sanitise on entry and when leaving the school 

· Staggered break at 10.15am  Lower school and at 10.30am upper school 

· During breaks children will play in their year group zones
· Children with packed lunches will continue to have the opportunity to eat their packed lunches in the classroom at 12pm 

· Children who order a school dinner will be called from the playground in turns
· Primary 1 and 2 will continue to enjoy the freedom to play in the church car park at lunchtime (Huge thanks to Fr Ivan for this opportunity which we all really appreciate)

· Children are asked to keep 2m distance from adults and all adults are respectfully reminded of the need to observe social distance especially when delivering and collecting the children.

· All communal areas will be cleaned regularly

· Children are asked to wear their school uniform with the option of bringing an extra layer from home as classrooms will be ventilated and PE will continue to take place outdoors only (when weather permits).

· Should any member of your household be required to take a COVID test, please ensure that your child/ren does not attend school pending the test result

· If your child displays any of the common symptoms we associate with COVID please do not send your child to school until they have had a test
· Visitors to the school are by appointment only.   Please contact the school office at any time 01355 241649 or email gw14stvincentsht@glow.sch.uk
· Regular updates will continue to be provided via the school app, school website, Google Classroom  as well as class and school Twitter pages @EkVincents

· Homework will continue to be online
Digital learning 

Going forward we want to build on the digital skills children have developed throughout Lockdown to support and enhance their learning.  We would like to start as we hope to continue by asking that your child brings the Chromebook they received or should they wish, they are welcome to bring their own device to school each day. There is no need to purchase a device as we already have some devices available in school.  Primary 7 children only will continue to have the privilege of having their mobile phones in school.  Your child’s class teacher will arrange for you to sign an agreement to ensure safe use.  The responsibility for taking care of the device rests with your child.  We ask that children do not share devices or use a device that belongs to another child.

Saint Patrick’s Day 

We are delighted that children will be in school for Saint Patrick’s Day (March 17th) and would ask that they wear something green on the day even a simple accessory.  The parent Council have very kindly arranged a treat for all the children to enjoy that afternoon to celebrate a saint whose legacy lives on in the faith in God that he taught using a shamrock as his resource back in the fifth century.   All classes will join Mass from Saint Vincent’s church at 9.30am on Wednesday.  Friday 19th March is the feast of Saint Joseph foster father of Jesus whom many will correctly associate with the crib at Christmas.  This year Pope Francis has made this year the Year of Saint Joseph and asked us to pray to Saint Joseph in a special way. 
Workshop 

You may have already seen the link to last week’s online workshop “Coping with Covid anxiety” which was delivered via Zoom from our school psychologist Kerrie Campbell.  It is available on your child’s Google Classroom and intended for parents and carers. It is well worth listening to for ideas and suggestions that families might find useful at this time.
Parish news. 

Parents of children in P3, 4 and 7 will be waiting for dates for the celebration of the Sacraments this year. We will advise you of the arrangements as soon as that information is available but meanwhile your child’s class teacher will prepare your child and as first educators of your child, we rely on your help to encourage and support the learning.  Our thanks in advance for your support in handing on the faith to your child. 

We have been asked to remind all who are using the church car park to  take great care of the trees and shrubs that have been planted and ensure that children do not go on to the grassy areas when the ground is wet. 
Lenten Fundraiser 

Next week is Wheels Week for the Upper school on Thursday 18th and Lower school on Friday 19th March.  Thank you in advance for your generosity to our Lenten charities (Mothers Care India and SCIAF) via Just giving link or in an envelope marked Lenten charities which you can send in to school. 
School holidays

A reminder that school will close on Holy Thursday April 1st at 2.15pm for children in the Lower school and at 2.30pm for children in Upper school. School will re-open on Monday April 19th with the staggered entry arrangements at 8.45am and 9am. We expect that the breakfast club will be up and running by then and will forward the details as soon as we receive this information. 

Our school will be used as a Polling centre on Thursday May 6th and will be open only to staff for in-service on this day.
Happy Mother’s day to all our Mums. We hope you and your families can enjoy a restful weekend.

Kindest Regards, 
Eileen Tompkins 
Headteacher 
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